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Ready for Learning - Ready for Life  

Newton Hill Community School Update - 

2024/2025  

March 2025 – End of Term 2b 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

Thank you for your continued support at school and with learning at home. This term we have 

enjoyed… 

• Y6 Residential – Superb behaviour from our Y6 pupils!  

• SWAP – Sip Water Avoid Pop programme for our Y5 pupils 

• Eat them to Defeat them programme – thank you to everyone who joined in the 

programme at home 

• Book Day – everyone enjoyed our DEAR session – ‘Drop Everything And Read’ sessions. 

Thank you for your support with our Potato Competition. 

• Thank you for your support with: our Scholastic Book Fair, Comic Relief and our FOTS 

disco. 

• Y3/4 visit to Royal Spice 

• Aboriginal Art Workshops for KS1 

• Y6 Hockey tournament  

• KS1 Bench ball tournament 

• Y5 Rugby tournament  

• Y4 Football tournament  

• Y3 Bench ball tournament  

• Rocksteady lessons and concerts 

• Get into Guitar lessons 

• Parent Consultation meetings 

• A range of extra-curricular clubs 

Keep updated with all our news and follow Newton Hill School on Facebook.  

 

Wishing everyone a lovely break. 

Mrs Wheatley and all the staff at Newton Hill Community School 

 

Assessment Calendar (Term 3) Please ensure your child is at school for the following dates: 

 

Year Group Test/Assessment  Dates  

Year 4  Statutory MTC – 

Multiplication Check  

Monday 2nd June-Friday 6th June  

 

Year 1 Statutory Phonics Screening Monday 9th June – Friday 13th June 

 

Year 6  Statutory Year 6 SATS Monday 12th May – Thursday 15th May 
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Parent Code of Conduct 

Our parent code of conduct is attached for your reference ahead of Term 3a. Please note the 

section on the school’s social media expectations.  

 

Local Residents 

We are still receiving a high volume of calls to school from our neighbours to report blocked 

drive ways on East Street at drop off and pick up times. Residents have also reported 

aggressive behaviour and disrespectful language. If you do drive to school, please be mindful of 

where you park. 

 

School Car Park Update 

Please do not use the school car park for any late drop offs or early/late collections. The school 

car park is for staff and authorised visitors only. There is no access to the school car park for 

parents/carers. Exceptions will be made if you are collecting your child who has become ill at 

school. Thank you for your understanding.  

 

Newts Drop off/Pick Up: 

There will be no access to the school car park for picking up or dropping off at Newts.  Please 

ensure all family members who collect/drop off are aware of the changes.  

Attendance 

Please let school know if your child is going to be absent 

from school. If your child is absent from school, please let 

the school office know as soon as possible by leaving a 

voicemail through the school telephone system or emailing 

admin@newton-hill.org.uk. There is an option to leave a 

message for all absences you do not have to wait until 

school is open. Thank you for your cooperation.  

If we do not know the reason why your child is absent, we will follow our procedures - this is a 

telephone call to all contacts and if there is no response school will conduct a home visit. If we 

are unable to make contact with you, we will refer the absence to the local authority.  

If you know your child is going to be absent, please complete an absence request form 

(available from the school office).  Please note holidays in term time are not permitted.  

Following Local Authority guidance, penalty notices may be issued for holidays taken in term time.  

For more information see the poster below regarding penalty notices. Please note – school 

receives no financial gain from referring holidays to the Local Authority. 

Entry to School  

School gates will be open just before 8:45am. School doors are open at 8:50 and close at 

9:00am. The pedestrian gates on East Street and Fourth Ave will close at 9:00am. If you use 

the main entrance, you will be required to sign your child in. Please ensure you supervise your 

child/children in the playground before and after school.  
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School Uniform 

Thank you to everyone who follows our uniform expectations.  

The pre-loved uniform is always available – please contact the school office for further 

information or support through admin@newton-hill.org.uk. We have a range of uniform for all ages 

so please make use of the free uniform available - all requests will be dealt with confidentially.  

 

PE Kits 

On PE days children can continue to wear their PE kit to school all day. Please note that the PE 

kit should be a plain white T-shirt, plain navy/black shorts and a plain navy/black tracksuit top, 

football tops/kits are not permitted. 

 

Packed Lunches 

In line with our lunch box policy, only cold food can be brought to school. Hot food/liquids are 

not permitted. Please note that all unwanted food etc will come home in your child’s lunchbox. 

This is to enable you to monitor the contents of your child’s lunchbox.  

 

Forms 

There is a page on the school website under ‘Parent Zone’ which has useful forms and 

information.  

 

Music Update 

There are still some spaces available for Get into Guitar and Rocksteady. If your child is 

interested, please contact the companies direct. Please contact school if you require the 

contact details.  

 

Get Into Guitar 

Come for a Trial Lesson! Get Into Guitar have a limited number of spaces in their Guitar 

Rockers Lessons. They supply lots of suitably sized acoustic and electric guitars during lessons 

and use headphone amplifiers and guitar computer games. They also run Band Performances, 

Battle of the Bands video recordings and Solo Competitions. Lessons are £6 each. Please see 

some of their students’ achievements - www.getintoguitar.co.uk/media/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safeguarding 

If you have any safeguarding concerns or need any 

support or advice, please do not hesitate to contact 

the school.  
 

Our Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSL) are: Mrs Wheatley, Mrs Whelerton, Mrs Luck, Mrs 

Myton and Miss Land. 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/  
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This website offers advice and guides for parents which you may find useful. 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/pants-underwear-rule/ 

If you need support or advice, you can also contact Wakefield Social Care Direct on 0345 8 503 

503. There are other numbers you may find useful on our school website under Safeguarding. 

Keeping Safe Online 

You may find the following sites and information useful: 

Keep Children Safe Online: Information, Advice, Support - Internet Matters 

What is the metaverse? - What parents need to know | Internet Matters 

Social Media Checklists | SWGfL 

 

Mental Health Team 

We have a number of staff members who are mental health first aiders who can offer advice 

and support. Please contact the school if you would like any support.  
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Dates for your diary Event 

Please note that dates for educational visits/workshops will be shared with you directly 

through parent hub. 

 

INSET Days 2024/2025 

(School is closed on the following 

days). 

 

Monday 2nd September 

Friday 25th October 

Friday 20th December 

Friday 24th January  

Thursday 8th May (We have been notified recently that 

the school is not required as a polling station on 8th May, 

however we will not be changing this INSET day, and 

school will be closed to pupils.) 

 

Monday 21st April  Bank Holiday – School is closed 

Tuesday 22nd April  Term 3a starts  

Tuesday 29th April  Class Photographs  

Monday 5th May Bank Holiday – School is closed 

Thursday 8th May INSET day - School is closed 

 

Monday 12th May – Thursday 15th 

May 

Year 6 SATS 

Monday 2nd June-Friday 6th June  

 

MTC – Multiplication Check  

 

Monday 9th June – Friday 13th 

June 

 

Phonics Screening  

Year 1 Children  
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